Kenai Peninsula Borough Solid Waste Department

MEMORANDUM

TO: Brent Johnson, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor 4

Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Duecto BH

John Hedges, Purchasing & Contracting Directo JH

FROM: Lee Frey, Solid Waste Directo LF

DATE: May 26, 2022

RE: Resolution 2022-037, Authorizing a Sole Source Award for Services to

NC Machinery to Rebuild a Track Loader (Mayor)

The Kenai Peninsula Borough Solid Waste Department requires a sole source to NC Machinery Inc. for the rebuild of the CAT 953C Track Loader for the Homer Transfer Facility. NC Machinery is the designated service shop and parts supplier for our CAT equipment.

The rebuild is necessary because this piece of equipment is vital for management of the inert waste cell at the Homer Transfer Facility. This is a major maintenance rebuild for a piece of equipment with a remaining 50% useful life based on hours.

We request approval for this purchase. Funding for this project is in account number 290.32310.00000.43750 in the amount of \$94,100.00.

Your consideration of the resolution is appreciated.

FINANCE DEPARTMENT FUNDS VERIFIED
Acct. No.: <u>290.32310.00000.43750</u>
Amount: \$ <u>94,100.00</u>
By: _ Date: 5/26/2022